
 

 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 
 
FROM: Michael C. Van Milligen, City Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Amendment to Master Co-location and Shared Services 

Agreement Between the City of Dubuque and Unite Private Network 
 
DATE: March 14, 2023 
 
 
Civil Engineer II Dave Ness, Information Services Manager Chris Kohlmann, and David 
Lyons Sustainable Innovation Consultant are recommending City Council approval of an 
amendment to an existing Master Agreement and Project Statement between the City of 
Dubuque and Unite Private Network (UPN). 
 
UPN would like to undertake an additional project that would provide broadband 
capacity and support for enhanced telephony services in several business districts in 
the City.  There is no negative budgetary impact to the approval of the proposed 
additional projects 
 
I concur with the recommendation and respectfully request Mayor and City Council 
approval. 
 
 
 
      _____________________________________ 
      Michael C. Van Milligen 
 
 
MCVM:sv 
Attachment 
cc: Crenna Brumwell, City Attorney 

Cori Burbach, Assistant City Manager 
Dave Ness, Civil Engineer II 
Chris Kohlmann, Information Services Manager 
David Lyons, Sustainable Innovation Consultant 


